
Manager’s Report  

1. Nicole Norman completed ten years of service on September 7, 2017. 
Congratulations and good work Nicole.  

2. Work will soon begin on replacing the wall at the rear of town hall and work has 
already begun to redesign of the picnic shelter grounds and sidewalks. The area 
will be impressive and beautiful at completion.  

3. The Fire Department has been busy completing the Semi-Annual hydrant 
flushing, generating several opportunities for citizen interaction.  

4. Christmas in the Park events are scheduled for Friday, November 24 beginning 
at 1:00 pm. The Christmas Parade will be held on Saturday, November 25 at 
2:00pm.  

5. Town Staff and McGill have been working on the priority list for road paving for 
the upcoming season and second phase of bond funding. 

6. The foundation repair at the old recycling building has now been completed and 
the building has been cleaned and new locks have been installed. The 
foundation repair was completed within the budget. We are seeking quotes on 
the roof and siding.  


